
From: Horowitz, Cara
Sent: Wednesday, December 13, 2017 12:04 PM
To: Carlson, Ann
Subject: RE: a few things on my list
 
Got the brief – thanks.  Sorry if I missed an email!  Will finalize the layout but hold off on publication
to let UCOP go first.
 
Glad you are in for the UCS event!  And yes, we know we would like another woman panelist.  We
are considering Suma Peesapati, formerly Earthjustice and UC Irvine and now in solo practice with an
EJ bent.  Sean and I both know her (not sure if you do too) and like her a lot.
 
I’ll set up the phone call on the Dan ask with you, Ted, Sean.  Not sure what to do about the meeting
with Dan but we can finesse it as the time comes.
 
 

From: Carlson, Ann 
Sent: Wednesday, December 13, 2017 11:47 AM
To: Horowitz, Cara <HOROWITZ@law.ucla.edu>
Subject: Re: a few things on my list
 
Hi there,  
 
Definitely feeling better, especially with the election results of last night. What a relief. 
 
I'm in D.C. for the ELI board meeting so haven't had a chance to follow up on Alex's email but I
think I'm interested. What do you think?  
 
On the Union of Concerned Scientists, count me in.  Looks like we need a woman panelist?
 
Did I not send you my comments/edits on the Pritzker brief?  Reattaching here --maybe I
thought I sent but didn't.  For reasons I can't discern, UCOP still hasn't released the report.
 Guessing it's because of the UC audit controversy but I'm not sure. Can't release our brief
until they release the report and I've asked twice about its status so think I'll lay off for a bit



longer.  
 
Let's set up a time to talk with Ted, you and Sean. But you should know that Dan told Jennifer
he wants to meet with you and me and didn't include the others.  So we should figure out how
to handle that. We can finesse Ted since he's out of town but Sean is trickier.  Thoughts?  
 
Ann Carlson
Shirley Shapiro Professor of Environmental Law
Faculty Co-Director, Emmett Institute on Climate Change and the Environment
UCLA School of Law
(310) 206-9496

From: Horowitz, Cara
Sent: Wednesday, December 13, 2017 10:53:06 AM
To: Carlson, Ann
Subject: a few things on my list
 
How are you feeling?  Totally recovered?  Hope so!  And I’m sure last night’s senate race
outcome helped buoy the spirits.
 
Some questions for you when you get a minute, most pressing at the top:
 
1-the Union of Concerned Scientists and we are planning a joint event for the evening of
Thursday Jan 25, on the science and liability of holding fossil fuel companies liable for climate
damages.  (This was a suggestion of Ted’s and we have been following up, and it’s coming
together really nicely.)  Event will be 6pm-8pm or so at the Fowler.  We are inviting a keynote
speaker; not sure if we will get one—invitations are out to Becerra and to Garcetti, and we
may ask Ted Lieu next.  Then Peter Frumhoff of UCS will give a 15-minute overview of the
science of attributing particular harms to particular companies.  We’d then like someone from
UCLA to give a parallel 15-minute talk about the basics of the law behind of these liability
suits.  Would you like to do that?  I know you have been working with the group strategizing
around some of these cases.
 
Those two opening talks will be followed by a conversation among a diverse set of people
onstage, including Peter; whoever the law person is; Alex Hall; Serge Dedina, mayor of
Imperial Beach; and probably one or two others TBD to bring different (but generally
supportive) perspectives.  Then Ken Kimmell of UCS will wrap up the evening with thoughts.
 
What do you say? 
 
2-did you see Alex Jackson’s email about the emissions market advisory group appointment? 
Just flagging it for you.
 



3-the UC carbon neutrality Pritzker brief is still in your court for comments/approval.  (Let me
know if something has gone horribly wrong with it and you haven’t had time to figure out how
to tell me yet!)
 
4-let’s figure out a process for next steps on the Dan ask.  Should you, Sean, Ted and I talk by
phone?  Happy to set that up.
 
Thanks…
C
 
 
 
Cara Horowitz
Andrew Sabin Family Foundation Co-Executive Director
Emmett Institute on Climate Change and the Environment
UCLA School of Law
Ph (310) 206-4033
horowitz@law.ucla.edu
www.law.ucla.edu/emmett
 




